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wasn’t in it for a minute). No pen could do justice to that dreamy
vision. The Famous Ward, O’Brien and Rock Re-united Minstrels
next gave an exhibition of Rugby tacking. Donnelly, attired as a
mandarin, was the dummy, and every {ime his 287 1bs. hit the floor
the building would groan and ereak. A very dainty and generous
repast was served in the refectory. After doing justice to the
good things we had a little dancing, and then went to our rooms.
Messrs. R. Lizhaie and Bernard Lee deserve all kinds of eredit for

the splendid manuer in which the evening’s programme turned
out.

On Dee. 15th the French Debating Society held one of its
weekly meetings. Mr. Paul Colonnier, the distinguished elocution
teacher, delivered a lecture on the consonants !, m, n, p and q.
Among the readers were Messrs. Dubois and Barrette. Recitations
were given by Messrs. J. Sauvé, P. Labelle and L. Labelle. At
the end Mr. Colonnier recited ‘‘Le Pater du Mourant.”” This
was the last meeting for the year 1913.

On Dee. 20th at supper in the refectory, Mr. John Sullivan,
president of the Athletic Association, presented Messrs. Gilligan
and Harrington with silver watches as prizes for winning the
Intermural league championshi},. they being captain and manager
respectively of the winning team. Both gentlemen made fitting
replies. Next Mr. Moher—our genial and ever-willing pianist—
was the recipient of a pair of tube skates and Loots from the
student body.

““The Merchant of Venice” is the play which is to be staged
by the student body this year. Before the vacation this decision
was reached, and the more important parts allotted. The date
of production has not definitely been decided upon as yet, but it
will in all likelihood be about the end of January.

The prefeets of the Wilbrod Rooms were given Christmas re-
membrances by their respective roomers. Rev. Father AL Murphy
received a handsome pair of skates and boots, while Rev. Father
Paradis was given a set of pipes. Both prefects confessed to being
agrecably surprised.

A couple of new faces have appeared since vacation. To
these new students we say welcome and hope their stay will be
long and joyous. Tom Shanahan at last grew too lonesome, and
is back with us again. Only six more months till we Ieave in June.
Growling won’t help any, so let’s *‘grin and bear it.”



